
From: Arne Petersen
To: Lazar, Steve
Subject: Ethics
Date: Wednesday, January 05, 2022 11:59:15 AM

The Following is from an email sent to me by Councilman Stephen Avis in early November of 
last year. He sent this after meeting with Board President Andy Titus in which inevitably led to 
them sabotaging the Friends of Ferndales effort to stop motorcycle racing from happening in 
our community. 

"Andy Titus is asking the HCFA Board to approve seeking a continuation of our appeal, giving 
us time to work out details.  He agrees that qualified sound engineers are necessary for 
accuracy.

The County, Friends of Ferndale and the HCFA will discuss a way forward and seek approval 
from each group’s membership on the details of how to proceed including the need for an EIR 
instead of a mitigated negative declaration or significantly improved mitigation measures that 
prove effective. 

NOTE:  Motorcycles in the 2017 races had no mufflers of any sort.  It will be very interesting to 
actually hear how much noise reduction is possible with the proposed mitigation and with 
additional measures as appropriate. "
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